
 

  

What’s Happening in our Building 

You may notice that our building is undergoing some construction. We are excited to once again have 

our halls filled with the laughter and smiles of school children.   

  

As many know during Covid we lost our wonderful Dor-lyn school due to the financial impact it took 

on the school.   

  

Throughout the past few months we have been working with the Burlington Township school district 

and their pre-k state expansion program. We are thrilled to announce that we have entered into a 

contract with them and we will be working directly with their umbrella group KidzSpace, to bring 

back a school program to our building.   

  

This program is State facilitated so we are having to bring our building up to the code of the State. 

This is being done through the school and KidzSpace and overseen by our staff and council.  

Financially this will be a blessing as well.   

  

While their monthly donation will not cover everything that it takes to keep our church operating, it 

does help us.  That being said, your faithful giving is still crucial to helping us to keep our doors open 

and doing the good work and spreading the Good News of our Lord and Savior.    

  

Please join in praying and asking the Lord to bless this program. To once again have our halls filled 

with the energy of the children and their families is a wonderful blessing. To be given the opportunity 

as a church to be a part of our community again is exciting. We are thankful for this opportunity.   

  

In Peace  

Bonnie Mazza 

Council President 

  

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask one of our Council members.  (Bonnie Mazza, Chris 

Rodig, Amber Johnson, Laura Poethke, Hank Bariexca, Judy Bariexca, Peggy Bowers, Jamie Lisowski, or 

Norm Entzian)  

  

  

  

  

  


